REPORT TO:  Hendersonville Tree Board

FROM:  Mary Jo Padgett, PR Consultant

RE:  Publicity Report for July Board meeting

DATE:  July 7, 2020
[Information on the circumstances surrounding the lack of reports on publicity since the last meeting of the Hendersonville Tree Board on March 3:  in mid-March the coronavirus pandemic, aka COVID-19, which had begun earlier in the year in Asia and Europe, entered the U.S. and quickly spread across the country.  Guidelines and restrictions were imposed by the CDC and by governors in various states, including NC.  By the end of March, stay-at-home restrictions were imposed in Henderson County, leading to the shutdown of Hendersonville municipal offices, with staff working at home for the most part.  The pandemic has led to closing of restaurants and other non-essential businesses, which has led to a significant economic downturn nationwide and globally.  No meetings of the Tree Board were held in April, May, and June.  The July meeting is a remote meeting, with the majority of board members participating via Zoom conferencing interface.]  
Publicity/ events since last board meeting --
Garden Jubilee, May 22-25   A perennial favorite annual event sponsored by Hendersonville TDA, Garden Jubilee format was changed this year due to COVID-19 restrictions.  Hendersonville’s Bee City USA project takes advantage by hosting an information tent … which this year was located at Sideways Farm and Brewery in Etowah.  Publicity involved a news release about the tent location and highlighted the pollinator-friendly plant sale, on location and online, to raise money for the Bee Mural project.  News coverage was excellent – on TV, radio, and print – so that attendance and participation by the public resulted in a good sum raised.  Kim B. will give a report on this during today’s meeting. 
June Pollinator Month activities – Kim B., coordinator for Pollinator Month activities, worked with businesses and other locations to create a calendar of events during this unusual Pollinator Month scenario.  I prepared a news release with that calendar included, which resulted in excellent news coverage on all media.  Kim will give a report on the results of this event.  
Publicity/Funding for Bee Mural – I continue to help Kim Bailey and the fundraising committee to publicize the Bee Mural Project. Watch for Kim’s report on this.
Arbor Day Ceremony – The annual Arbor Day Ceremony, normally scheduled in early May, was not held this spring due to COVID-19.  I will work with Four Seasons Rotary Club to publicize the event whenever it is re-scheduled.
Upcoming Calendar --  
HENDERSONVILLE TREE BOARD CALENDAR  2020
Fall –


NeighborWoods Project at Oklawaha Village

Tree Walk co-sponsored w FOOG – Mark M. pick a date


Plant 16 trees at Hendersonville Elementary, (need 15 vols)


Trees for Sullivan Park
